Re:  Nomination of Kanisha Tillman for 40 Under 40 Award

To Whom it May Concern:

I am writing to introduce you to Kanisha Tillman as she is a worthy recipient of the 40 Under 40 Award. While she moved to Iowa only four years ago, she has jumped right into the community with vision and enthusiasm and a heart of service. She is passionate about equipping others to follow their dreams, helping people escape the grips of poverty, and empowering the next generation of African-American women.

Kanisha Tillman uses her business, Tutus and Tennis Shoes, to serve young African-American women by giving them them tools to present themselves neatly and confidently. Many of her clients are Black children growing up in interracial families and she is generous with her knowledge, equipping parents across cultural lines for the benefit of the children.  Kanisha further uses her knowledge to inspire others to give, organizing drives to gather hair care products for children in homeless shelters in the Des Moines area and offering hair care classes (at no cost) to foster parents for the benefit of the children in their care.

As an entrepreneur herself, Kanisha's commitment to helping others extends to inspiring and equipping others to pursue independence and their dreams. She has reached out into her community to start classes for aspiring entrepreneurs which now meet monthly to build vision boards, address budget concerns, marketing strategies, and other aspects of owning ones own business.  She has also organized a monthly “cash mob” in the Des Moines area to support and encourage fellow small-business owners.

Kanisha, who has been homeless for a season herself, is committed to staying involved in the community and helping fight the effects of poverty.  She has worked with a poverty commission to educate others and come up with effective and workable solutions to fight poverty and its effects. She uses her networking skills in the community to connect organizers and advocates and bring in speakers to educate and challenge people not just to study and talk about poverty, but to develop action plans for change.

I encourage you to get to know Kanisha and I think you will be inspired by her heart for serving others, her desire to build up her community, and her openness to diversity by investing in interracial families. She has a vision for the future to be better and she invests herself in the future of others in order to strengthen the community.

Thank you so much for considering my nomination.

Sincerely,

Shonya Klein

3449 Ranch Avenue

Reasnor, IA  50232

660 342 7799

